## World to Christ

International (Australia) Inc.



January 2016

Dear Friends and Supporters,

Apologies for the lack of news over the past 12 months. We have not disappeared, but been busy and fruitful and sadly a bit neglectful about updating you!

2015 seemed to disappear in the blink of an eye. The Jesus' Healing of the Whole Person [JHWP] training course saw a number of new students start in Level 1 and at the completion of the year we had 5 Level 3 students graduate. All involved have given positive feedback of the course and what God has done for them and for this I give all glory and praise to God. Let me share a couple of comments:

- ...Through the course... "I have become more free to be the person God has destined me to be. I still have areas that I am being made aware of that still need to be dealt with, but I am encouraged knowing that with God nothing is impossible."
- ...The three years of the course..."have been amazing and I am so thankful to have had this opportunity to grow in my walk with the Lord."
- ...The course..."has simply put truth back into my life, for which I am very grateful".

All students received one or two sessions of Healing Prayer Ministry, and we received some wonderful testimonies of God's healing. Every year we see wonderful changes taking place in the faces of those who come, going from dark and withdrawn to light and life and again it is God to whom all the glory goes. Here is just one testimony of God's work in a student's life:

What was prayed about: Rejection from friends and not feeling good enough, not being able to measure up and not getting anything right.

What happened: God revealed to me that I am good enough, that He loves me with an everlasting love and I am precious in His sight. I was to take off the mask of shame and the cloak of guilt, and as I did I felt a tremendous weight lift off me, feeling lighter and knowing God had set me free.

Result: Knowing and believing that I am precious and that He loves me. If I start doubting I reflect on the ministry I had and then start believing I am precious. I am God's daughter and He truly loves me.

As well as ministering within the JHWP course, we continued to minister through the Healing Prayer Ministry Centre each month, [March - December] sometimes praying with 8 people in a morning. Again we saw God touch lives and set people free. As a team we worked in unity and love and I feel very blessed to have so many people willing to help and support this amazing ministry.

On two occasions during the year a small team of us were invited to FGA Melbourne to bring some of our teaching to their church. This took place in two blocks of four weeks and was a wonderful opportunity for us to trial our material in a shorter format and short sessions. Each session was well received by participants and it was encouraging to be invited back the second time to do more. I was also encouraged to see so many of our team members willing to participate and help

out during these sessions, and to raise up a new teacher as well. We are looking for opportunities to use this introductory teaching in other settings.

During the year we had a new logo designed specifically for the JHWP course, and also got a new web site up and running. If you haven't seen it go to jhwp.org.au and have a look - let us know what you think.



Further afield, our Hong Kong team has continued their training and ministry in Hong Kong and beyond. The team there has been very busy with seven trips beyond Hong Kong, reaching some 140 participants with the teaching and leading some 160 prayer ministry sessions. Esther, the HK Board and the ministry team would appreciate your continued prayerful support as they continue to take the ministry places that we cannot go.

In less than three weeks five of us will be heading off to Hong Kong to minister with our Hong Kong team for five days. We are looking forward to re-connecting with our Hong Kong brothers and sisters and partnering with them in the Lord's work. Details as follows:

Dates [including travel] - 11-22 February

Team members - Karen & Ed Seymour, Wendy & George Lagwa, Anne Paul

**Aim -** To assist, encourage and support the Hong Kong Board and Ministry Team by providing personnel to lead and assist in healing prayer ministry for local course participants and others as required, including overseeing intercessory teams as support for the ministry and offering training where needed.

## Please pray:

- For protection over the team as we prepare and organise to leave for Hong Kong. The enemy is never inactive and comes against us in many different ways. Pray that any plans of the enemy will be thwarted and that God will have His way and be glorified.
- For our families and loved ones, that God will keep them under His covering and protection and continue to bless and provide for them while we are away.
- For good health, safety and protection as we travel, including over all our luggage; for the flight connection in Sydney to go smoothly and for all train, bus and car travel throughout the trip.
- For each member of the team, that His joy will be our strength, that He will anoint and equip us and that He will undergird us with every fruit and every gift of the Holy Spirit. That we will be teachable, flexible and united in spirit, and that we will again experience that same unity with the Hong Kong team.
- For Esther and her team as they finalise necessary arrangements for our visit. 39 ministry sessions are available, all are fully booked.
- For each personal prayer ministry session, that God will prepare the hearts of all ministry recipients to be open to receive whatever the Lord has planned for them, and that they will experience God's healing touch in their lives.

Thank you as always for your support, we appreciate it and pray God's blessings on you.

Karen Seymour Director of Ministry

**James 5:16b, AMP**, "The earnest (heartfelt, continued) prayer of a righteous man makes tremendous power available [dynamic in its working]."